8th November, 1955,

,

Professor T, Hytten,
Vice~Chancellor,

Universityof Tasmania,

Dear Professor Hytten,

In a few days I am returning to Americe after spending
nearly a year here in Tasmania conducting radio astronomy
experiments, These have been more than successful and
the results will be published in an early issue of the
Australian Journal of Physics,

I wish to thank the University and its staff for
extending to m® the courtesy of laboratory and shop facilities,
This greatly expedited the work, particularly in its early
stages, Thus it was possible to have everything in
readiness and take full advantage of the beaet months for
making observations, which were May to August,

If my plans go as expected, I will return next ysear
for about four months to make further observations,
Thanking you and your staff again for the co-operation, I am

Sincerely yoursa,




